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Spring Newsletter  2016
Spring is here, time to put your winter woollies away for another year and get into the great 
outdoors. If you are in need of inspiration, the recent Olympic Games and the Paralympics 
about to begin have something for everyone. 
 
The Rio Olympics were not the only spectator sport in August. All eyes on global financial 
markets were trained on the annual meeting of central bankers at Jackson Hole, Wyoming, 
hoping for guidance about the direction of US interest rates. In a much anticipated speech, 
US Federal Reserve chair Janet Yellen said ‘the case for an increase in the federal funds 
rate has strengthened in recent months’. She cited the solid performance of the US labour 
market and the outlook for economic activity and inflation. 
 
In Australia, rates moved in the opposite direction. The Reserve Bank of Australia cut 
the cash rate to a record low of 1.5 per cent in August. While noting that ‘prospects for 
growth in economic activity are positive’, the RBA board believes ‘there is room for stronger 
growth’. This view was reinforced by the company profit reporting season just ended. If 
BHP Billiton’s large loss is excluded, an analysis by CommSec found that profits of the top 
200 companies rose a solid 8.5 per cent in the year to June 30, while 92 per cent paid a 
dividend. After a year of cost-cutting and restructuring, the outlook for the corporate sector 
in 2017 is improving. With inflation running at an annual rate of 1 per cent, the RBA has 
room to cut rates further if needed.
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